
The ‘Cineáltas’ Action plan on Bullying is Ireland’s whole school approach to preventing and
addressing bullying in schools. The procedures are called ‘Bí Cineálta’ which means ‘Be Kind’.
These procedures are aimed at helping us all work together towards an inclusive Irish society
free from bullying in all of its forms and where children and young people can feel happy and
safe in schools. We are currently reviewing this policy at school.


